

Child Safety Library

The Royal Children's Hospital Child Accident Prevention Centre, Melbourne, announced in March that it has established a national child safety library — the Clive Roxburgh Memorial National Child Safety Library. The Library, which will be officially opened in mid 1989, will be a resource for medical literature and relevant literature from the disciplines of architecture, engineering, sociology and psychology.

Because road safety literature is covered so extensively by the Australian Road Research Board, the Road Traffic Authority (Victoria) and similar State bodies, the Library will concentrate on all other areas of child safety. However, some transport safety literature will be included.

The Centre is developing a Child Safety literature database using a library computer software program called BOOK. Every item included in the database will be available in the Child Safety Library to borrow or to photocopy.

It is also planning a bi-monthly current awareness bulletin on child safety. From mid 1989 for the rest of the year the bulletin will be sent free of charge to interested organisations and individuals. From the beginning of 1990 it will be available on subscription. If you are interested in receiving copies, please contact: Ms Jan Shield, Child Safety Library, Child Accident Prevention Centre, Royal Children's Hospital, Flemington Road, Parkville Vic. 3052, Telephone: (03) 345 5522; Facsimile: (03) 345 5789.

ALIA 1990 CONFERENCE PINS

The ALIA 1990 Conference pins are now available from ALIA head office, 376 Jones Street, Ultimo, 2007. Cost: \$5 (includes postage and handling).

Banjo Awards

The National Book Council is providing libraries with the opportunity to help promote Australian writing awards by making available a short list of books and promotional material for the prestigious Banjo Awards prior to the announcement of the Awards.

The Council has undertaken to accept pre-orders from libraries up to 16 June. A major book distributor will coordinate book deliveries so libraries will receive these books at the same time as the booksellers.

For further information and order forms, please contact: Ms Fran Awcock, National Book Council, Telephone: (03) 347 5855.

From 2 • •

promotion activities, employment services and the like. These services are publicised and communicated to members through various national, State, regional and sectional publications. It is the responsibility of members to make use of these services and to contribute to their provision.

If we were to grab the opportunities presented to us by the IFTN campaign and other promotional activities, go about our business in a thoroughly professional and accountable manner, and put into the Association as much as we get out of it, we would have assisted our nation in becoming an economic and industrial power of note and assured our place in the governance of it. Then it would be up to the next generation of information professionals to sustain the momentum and to maintain our position of strength.

The people behind the conferences



1989 NZLA President Geoff Chamberlain with Jane Hill, the NZLA contact person for the 1994 NZLA/ALIA Joint Conference to be held in Wellington, New Zealand.



The organising committee for the 1992 ALIA 2nd Biennial Conference, to be held in Albury-Wodonga. L—R: Carol Mills, Sue Kosse (Executive Director), Averill Edwards (President), Roy Sanders (Chairperson), Anne Burnett, James Henri, Marsha Reilly, Marion Bannister, Rob Giason, Heather Drew.



Enjoying a social break, the 1990 1st ALIA Biennial Conference Committee.L—R, back row: Don Pearce (Conference Organiser), Steve O'Connor (Chairperson), Tony Ralli. Middle row: Pam Pearce, Lennie McCall, Andy Exon, Margaret Medcalf, Kay Proustie, Dorothy Harris, Jill Maughan, Mike Middleton. Front row: Sue Kosse (ALIA Executive Director), Warwick Cathro (Director, Network Services Branch, NLA), Ros Membrey, Geoff Allen.